Carolina Crossing South

Board of Directors Meeting  (DRAFT)
June 18, 2014
Present: Ken Mamot (President), Tom Lake (Vice President), 

               Rob Crow (Treasurer)
               Diane Munoz (Outgoing Community Manager, ProComm), 

               Juanita Seekins (Incoming Community Manager, ProComm)
Called to Order: 6:30 PM.  
Minutes: March 13, 2014 meeting were approved as read.

Financial Report: In order 
ACC Report: None 

ProComm Report:  New Community Manager: Juanita Seekins replaced Diane Munoz who has taken another position. Diane supported the community for over five years and was instrumental in guiding our Board of Directors and maintaining our community. The HOA is sorry to see Diane leave and wishes her well. 
Unfinished Business: 

· Communications: ProComm requested in writing that all homeowners update their contact information to ensure that HOA business is being shared throughout the entire community in a timely manner. Homeowner response so far has been minimal. 


· New Entrance Lighting: Complete
· Painting of gate and call box: Complete
· Refurbish Landscaping Irrigation System: completion anticipated in early July. 
· Sealing street cracks:  Awaiting a third bid; anticipate completion before the annual homeowners’ meeting in October. 
· Insurance: Required community liability Insurance renewed in April 
· By-laws:  Posted on the CCS website for homeowners’ review prior to an approval vote at the annual meeting. 

· CCS BOD:  The term of service for all current Board of Directors ends December 2014. Recruitment for five new board members is ongoing. The BOD remains uncertain as to the future of the HOA if there are no nominations for the next Board. Options for the community include assimilation by the City or forming a Receivership. 
· Remove/replace exit gate Community Bulletin Board: Not discussed 
New Business: 
· In Memoriam: Tom Doskal, neighbor and past President of the CCS HOA passed away on March 18, 2014.  Mrs. Doskal addressed a Thank You card to the HOA expressing her appreciation for a donation made to the Leukemia Society in Tom’s name. 

· Solicitation: commercial vendors are soliciting the neighborhood.  A review of City Code allows for door-to-door solicitation unless homeowners display a city issued NO-SOLICITING sticker near the entrance to their homes.  The “No Solicitation” notice on the CCS Welcome Sign does not prohibit solicitors from the community.  Stickers can be requested at ccshoasec@hotmail.com.
· Fence Replacement:  Next major common property project within the next 3-5 years. 

Adjourned: at 7:00PM.

Next Meeting:  Thursday, October 23, 2014; 6:30PM. Schertz Library
Respectfully submitted,
Kenneth Mamot 
